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Winnetka, CA 91306 
Founded in 1987 by Terry Brussel and Brian Gitt 
Based on the philosophy of Family Synergy,  
Founded 1971 by Hy Levy and Pat LaFollette 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
   

Saturday June 18 2022 11 am to 12:30 pm on Zoom.                                           
Embracing 69: “May You Always Be Juicy” (Quote from Morning Glory Zell) 

 
Saturday July16 11 am to 4 pm Live and 11 am to 1 pm on Zoom 

Etiquette of Alternative Relationships 
 

 
 
 

Join Zoom Meeting 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/3175971626?pwd=NWVjU3A2M0I2Q29IUkI4L1lMRzd2QT09 

Meeting ID: 317 597 1626 Passcode: Heinlein 
Find us Always here on the 3rd Saturday from 11am-1pm Pacific Time. This will be our Zoom ID from now on. 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/3175971626?pwd=NWVjU3A2M0I2Q29IUkI4L1lMRzd2QT09
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Live the Dream is an education and support group for those who, originally inspired by the writings 
of Robert Heinlein, Robert Rimmer, and Marion Zimmer Bradley, are now ready to LIVE such 

alternative lifestyles as cooperative living, open relationships, and group marriage. Many of our 
concepts on multiply committed relationships come from Heinlein’s Stranger in a Strange Land and 
Moon is a Harsh Mistress.  Live the Dream also sponsors a nest of Church of All Worlds, the real 

life, over fifty-year-old spiritual movement inspired by Stranger in a Strange Land. 

 

 

Live the Dream                                                June- July 2022 

Please visit the Live the Dream website at www.livethedream.org to view current events, past articles, etc. 
Terry Brussel-Rogers is a Certified Clinical Hypnotherapist, Life Coach, & a 4th generation Matchmaker. 

We provide poly relationship counseling, hypnotic jealousy release, success coaching and other services. 
See www.acesuccess.com or call (800) LIFE MATES (543-3628) 

 
 

EVENTS 

All Live the Dream LIVE events are 11am-4pm on 3rd Saturdays at 8515 Penfield Ave in Winnetka, Ca. 91306 
(unless otherwise specified) 

For all events: RSVP/more info call the LTD Hotline (818) 886-0069 Visit livethedream.org articles and info 
 

We are experiencing some shifting around in meetings being Zoom only or Live because of Craig Brussel Rogers 
being immunocompromised due to chemo treatments for Lymphoma cancer. In June we are back to Zoom only due 
to Craig being at home following his final chemo treatment.   Those speakers or participants who do join us live are 
part our expanded family/support group.  We look forward to resuming live meetings to which all will be welcome 

in July when Craig has recovered his health. 

Suggested Donation For those attending Live only: Ladies free with pot luck dish to share—same donation as 
gentlemen otherwise.   Gentlemen (pot luck dish appreciated): Paid members of Live the Dream: $5. Non-Members: 
$10 events. If you join Live the Dream Day of meeting, $25 for singles, $40 couple or group at same address, 
attendance is included. 
 

 Saturday June 18 2022 11 am to 1 pm on Zoom. 
Embracing 69 “May You Always Be Juicy” (Quote from Morning Glory Zell) 

Led by Terry Brussel-Rogers and Oberon Zell    
 

Terry turns 69 June 15th.  This meeting is about how both Terry and Oberon, have maintained 
their joyous sexuality throughout their lives. Oberon was married to Morning Glory Zell for 40 years 
until she passed on in 2014.She would bless people at rituals with “May you always be juicy. 
“meaning may you maintain desire and ability to make love all your life.  That, along with “All acts 
of love and pleasure are my rituals” sayeth the Goddess, have served as guide posts in Terry’s life 
and relationships. Terry has been poly since she was 16 and Shared Water with her first water 
brother, still her best friend today.  Oberon Zell, founder of Church of All Worlds based on 

http://www.livethedream.org/
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Heinlein’s Stranger in a Strange Land, has been poly all his adult life, too.  They will share their own 
poly experiences as well as how you can carry out Morning Glory’s erotically delightful benediction 
in your own love life for JOY and healthy longevity. 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/3175971626?pwd=NWVjU3A2M0I2Q29IUkI4L1lMRzd2QT09 
Meeting ID: 317 597 1626   Passcode: Heinlein 

 
Introducing Oberon Zell: 
 
Oberon Zell is a renowned Wizard and Elder in the global magickal community. In 1967 he was first to claim the 
identity of “Pagan,” incorporating the first Pagan Church of All Worlds in 1968. Publishing Green Egg magazine 
over more than 50 years, he was instrumental in the coalescence of the modern Pagan movement. In 1970, he 
published the earliest version of “The Gaea Thesis.” In the 1980s, Oberon and his wife Morning Glory resurrected 
authentic living Unicorns. For half of their 40 years together they were in group marriages. In 1990, they coined the 
term “polyamory,” thus launching another movement. Sadly, MG died of cancer in 2014. Oberon creates altar 
figurines and jewelry, and is the author of Grimoire for the Apprentice Wizard and many other books. His latest 
book is GaeaGenesis: Conception & Birth of the Living Earth Oberon is also Founder and Headmaster of the online 
Grey School of Wizardry. He presently resides in the state of Washington. 

 
 

 

Saturday July16 11 am to 4 pm Live and 11 am to 1 pm on Zoom    
          Etiquette of Alternative Relationships 
 

 What do you do when your wife brings her lover home for dinner? Who sleeps where if he 
offers (or is invited) to stay overnight?  If your wife has had a depressing day on a night, you've got 
a date, should you cancel and stay home with her?  Should your girlfriend keep you company if you 
do stay home?  Is it proper poly behavior to bring a lady home for dinner with your wife before 
taking her to bed or only if considering a serious long-term relationship with her?  Should a 
residential triad (one woman & two men for example) sleep all together or alternate between joining 
the lady in her bed? Emily Post did not cover this stuff, but we will! 

Note: the real answer to all these questions is that they involve agreements between those involved 
in a couple, triad or larger group marriage.  All of this is negotiable-- preferably before the situation 
arises… Printed examples of such agreements will be available at this meeting. 

Zoom 11am-1pm 
Lunch 1pm-2pm 
Additional discussion in the hot tub 2pm-4pm  

 

Living the Dream & My Poly Life 
By Terry Brussel-Rogers (age 69) 

 

 Over Memorial Day weekend 2022, I performed my first LEGAL marriage ceremony including ritual very much like 
the one below, having put together handfasting’s of various kinds over the years. I am now a Minister of Church of 
All Worlds, having been initiated as a Scion in 1998.  The ceremony was performed at Olive Dell Ranch, a nudist 
resort in San Bernadino.  Dress was unusual, Leather, Lace and beautiful jewelry accentuating the pink parts. Very 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/3175971626?pwd=NWVjU3A2M0I2Q29IUkI4L1lMRzd2QT09
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sexy men and women mostly over 50 (many over 60) and you bet they were still Juicy!  The center piece was the 
water sharing ceremony very much like the one below. During the rehearsal, the wedding party actually did share 
water and meant it, most having read Stranger in a Strange Land at least once and some several times. There were 
tears of joy cried as they grew closer and acknowledged or became Family in this very special way.  Since the Bride 
and Groom were my Water Brothers, I participated in this sharing. It was beautiful and REAL as was the one 
included during the actual ceremony the following day.    
 Expanded family can be created in a number of ways. Sharing water is one them.  There are many definitions of 
what it means to be a Water Brother. Here are some from Stranger in a Strange Land where the concept originated. 
Here water was used because the main character was raised on Mars where water as rare and life depended upon it. 
To share this life-giving substance was literally to share Life. 

Water sharing is like being baptized . . . and like getting married. 
It means you trust us and we trust you. We can tell you anything and you can tell us anything...and know that confidences will 
be kept. 
It means that we are partners, now and forever.  Once done, it can never be broken. 
 In this Stranger in a Strange Land, the Character Mahmoud, Michael's first Water Brother, noted that Michael presented to 
him this group of Jubal, Anne, Jill, Mariam, and Dorcas as HIS NEW Water Brothers. Mahmoud had JUST met all of them 
and was not really comfortable with any of them. Because they were Michael’s water brothers, Mahmoud had an obligation to 
them more binding than that owed to the sons of one's father's brother. Mahmoud had to accept them as his family.  Mi 
Familia Su Familia, My Family is your family, including all the problems and delights that may come with them.  This is 
Called Sharing in fullness.   

Wedding Ceremony over Memorial Day week end 2022 
Terry: May you never thirst, never hunger is one acknowledgment commonly used among members of the real 
Church of All Worlds which is based on the one in Heinlein's novel.  In Stranger, this is a binding promise to see to it 
personally that one's Brothers (read sisters as well) shall never hunger, be thirsty, nor lack for shelter.  Among most 
who offer these words in ritual, they are far less binding.  In most rituals, the sharing of water is simply the 
recognition that we are all brothers and sisters in the earth, Gaia. Being a bit more traditional, I personally will not 
use water for such a ritual unless I do mean the words literally. I replace it with juice. I may even verbally state that 
the sharing we are doing is not a sharing in fullness.   In my own inner Nest, the sharing of Water has meanings 
varying from person to person by their choice.  There are those who have chosen to accept my water brothers as 
their own and those who have chosen to share only with me and to share separately, or not, with each of my other 
water brothers. Others have decided to change to this meaning after the original sharing.  Some have even chosen to 
break the bond of water brotherhood--which they can do, on their side, without anyone discorporating as a result.   
In essence, we are none of us Martians nor characters in a science fiction story. Each of us does the best we can to 
be true to ourselves and those we care for. Those present who are members of our Nest, in whatever way they 
choose to define that, will be asked to come forward and share with us today. We hope you will feel comfortable 
accepting that invitation.   

Bride and Groom share with Terry, each other and with each of the other members of their wedding 
party. 

Both say their vows to each other and are pronounced husband and wife.   

 

Written by Terry Brussel in 2010 

 Forty+ years ago, I was part of a Stranger in a Strange Land type Nest formed by about ten science fiction fans who went to 
high school together.  Many of the original group scattered to the four winds, but my first water brother is still my best friend 
and we've drawn many others to us over the years - twenty-five at last count.  Some of these are our lovers as well.  Stranger in 
a Strange Land has been my interpersonal relationships Bible all this time and has served me well.  I have used it (with some 
help from such other Heinlein books as Moon is a Harsh Mistress and Time Enough for Love) as a touch stone for educating 
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people about alternative lifestyles such as multiply committed relationships, group marriage, and families -by-choice. Family 
Synergy, which my first husband and I joined in 1977, was my first forum for such discussions as an adult. This organization 
was founded in the early 70s by Hyim Levy and Pat LaFollette.  It was based largely on the writings of Robert Rimmer (Harrad 
Experiment, Proposition Thirty-One), though some of its members were more science fiction oriented.  Family Synergy was truly 
my family by choice during those years–we shared Passover Seders (Hy lead the first really traditional one I had ever been to at 
the Allot House in 1977), Latke Parties, birthday celebrations and trips to Elysium. 

 I entered Science Fiction fandom by attending my first World Con in Anaheim in 1984.  There I found Kathy Mar 
singing filk (SF folk songs) about group living/ group marriage in the lobby.  Kathy and I became water kin soon after that 
convention and have shared holidays, marriages, our kids growing up and other family things in the years between. 

 In 1987, Brian Gitt, Darrell Smith (two of my water brothers then in a triad with me) and myself   formed Live the 
Dream-- many of whose members were in science fiction fandom and whose philosophy was based on writings by Heinlein and 
others of the SF genre.  Robert Rimmer was an honorary member and an inspiration to me personally-- always willing to talk 
with me about how to live this life style more joyously until he passed on in August of 2001. 

 
CONNECTING WITH CHURCH OF ALL WORLDS –MORNING GLORY AND OBERON ZELL 

In 1988, I heard about Church of All Worlds and discovered to my delight and amazement that Heinlein's fantasy 
concept existed in the real world and that its organizers and I had been walking similar paths separately for 20+ years. 

Naturally, I became a member of Church of All Worlds (CAW). It's founder Oberon Zell along with Morning Glory Zell 
(she actually coined the term Polyamory). He and Morning Glory spent many years in a line marriage (multi-generational group 
marriage based on Heinlein’s Moon is a Harsh Mistress) containing up to eight people at one time.   When I read "All acts of 
love and pleasure are my rituals!" in CAW’s Green Egg magazine, I felt a joining of spirituality with my choice of lifestyle which 
has been a blessing in my life.  Rituals from All Hallows Eve to Beltane are done at many of our Live the Dream meetings or 
sometimes as separate evening events. 

           It is possible to deeply love and be committed to more than one significant other.  Some of those who call ourselves 
Polyamorous express this by having a primary partner that we may be legally married to and lovers with whom we may share 
anything from a romantic evening each month to family activities and nights over several times a week.  Others are actually in 
group marriages, some of which have been together for decades. Group marriages, intimate networks, coops and communes, 
are among the many somewhat unorthodox ways we live together.  I have been involved in multiply committed relationships 
since my teens.  I have been in two legal marriages (lasting 14 and 15 years), hand fasting’s, triads (one of which lasted 5 
years) and a quadrad lasting over a year.  The ceremonies for all of these included ‘water sharing’ as an integral part as well as 
readings from such poly-oriented Heinlein books as Stranger in a Strange Land and Moon is a Harsh Mistress.  These relationships 
and their closings allowed me to learn from the challenges, to evolve and to move forward.  
 

Terry Brussel at 64 December of 2016 
        I have two grown children (one of whom is Poly) and five grandchildren ranging in age from seven to twenty-five who 
bring me great delight.  Both my grown children and their families live nearby in the San Fernando Valley and we visit 
frequently.   

             I live in a large, comfortable group house with three other members of our community—two of whom are my water 
brothers—one of those being the lover who shares the master bedroom with me.  I am blessed with another partner (now 
primary though staying over mostly on weekends) who brings me great joy (see the Poly Prince in our April 2017 Newsletter) 
and the continued closeness of my somewhat ex-husband whose primary partner is gracious enough to share him with me.   
Not bad for a lady turning 64! 

Our household shares family activities, holidays together, regular meals… and hugs. 

Life is an adventure. Who knows what joys lie ahead? 

Addendum by Terry Brussel-Rogers Turning 69 

Some of my adventures in the last five years have included marrying my Poly Prince Craig Milo Brussel Rogers. 
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A Poly Prince 3-13-17 

 In 1977, I joined Family Synergy an education and support group for those interested in “multiply committed 
relationships, group marriage and group living” (the word polyamory did not exist at that time).  I went out with a 
man named Bill for dinner, had a delightful evening with him, ending in a stop off at his apartment where I spoke 
with his roommate-a wild eyed Scientologist who was sure I was aligned with the Forces of Darkness because I was 
against Scientology. If you were to ask me at the time, I would have told you the one person in Family Synergy who I 
would never date was Paul Gibbons. Never say Never.   
 
 Over the years that followed, we gradually got to know each other better, became friends, then lovers while 
both of us were in other primary committed relationships.  We finally moved in together in October of 1991, were 
handfasted 3-13-93 and married 3-13-94. The marriage lasted fifteen years, five of which (2001 to 2006) were a 
triad with my Marcus.  We were legally separated in 2008.  We have been through many relationship transitions 
since then including a period of being somewhat wary “just friends” (though always waterkin) for a couple of years. 
While we are still legally married, we have become lovers who are truly comfortable with each other and have been 
blessed with partners who support and respect our relationship. Paul’s primary partner is Athena, a dear lady who 
shared water with me when they first visited together Thanksgiving weekend of 2010. Paul spends most of his time 
in Phoenix with her though he still maintains his residence as our home in California for various reasons of health 
care, etc.    
 
 As March 13 came around this year (2017), I really wanted to celebrate being in a good place with each 
other on the 23rd anniversary of our marriage.  Paul kept saying he would get here sometime in March but could not 
name a date yet—and was still saying it a few days before the anniversary. Sigh…  Finally, when I call him on a 
business matter (he is still the audio engineer for my hypnotherapy business) he tells me he is on the road to see me 
now. Surprise!  
 
 Lovely. Except that I now have made weekend plans with Craig—the poly prince of this piece, who is my 
boyfriend. We met originally in 1987 at Los Con, the science fiction convention my family always spends 
Thanksgiving week end at. Over the years, we run into each other occasionally at the conventions. We notice each 
other—I find him interesting, though he is unavailable for one reason or another. This time (2016) I see him again 
behind the Space Society table and we really connect…dance together at Regency Dancing and sit together at the 
Filk. He shows up for my December Live the Dream meeting and we start seeing each other most weekends. Craig 
takes me to meet his family New Year’s Eve and introduces me as his Girl Friend which really makes me feel honored 
and important to him. Some men are embarrassed to be dating a lady with a primary partner—Craig makes no secret 
of it. Though he is quite new to the Poly life style, he is one of those people (like Paul and Marcus) born without the 
jealousy gene. I am blessed with some good men in my life.  
 
 Back to our weekend dilemma.  Should I cancel with Craig, apologizing profusely for doing it so late? I would 
certainly not like it if he did that to me.   Should I ask him if it is ok to change plans rather than just tell him I am 
changing them? Not honest—I know I am not going to tell Paul to turn around and go back to Phoenix!  Also, I did 
want Craig to meet Paul who will always be an important person in my life.  What I finally did in this less-than-
optimal situation is tell Craig what the situation was and see what he was comfortable doing. We agree to keep our 
date to share Shabbat dinner and go to temple for Purim Friday night. He will go home afterward, returning Saturday 
around noon to meet Paul and Athena.  Friday night Craig shows up with gifts—a box of candy I can actually eat 
(no chocolate for me) and a new SF book I really want to read.   We go to Purim services at a nearby temple, take a 
walk together afterwards and he drops me at home.  No jealousy or anger here—thank goodness! 
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 Paul and Athena will not be here until late evening due to traffic issues. Marcus and I wait for them. We all 
hug each other and enjoy the hot tub together.  That night, I “float” -- sleeping in my bed with Paul and Athena 
getting up to cuddle with Marcus a couple of times in the night.  A bigger bed would make this unnecessary—highly 
recommended for Poly families.     
 
 Next day, Saturday, we all have lunch together—everyone connects well having many interests in common 
(thanks to my partnering patterns). Paul has an event to attend—kind of a tribute to his best friend who passed on a 
couple of years ago.  Athena has to study for exams.   Craig takes me for the hike we originally planned for today.  It 
is a beautiful one in a local regional park and I hike further than I have in a long time—Craig pushes me physically in 
a way which is great for my health! Craig and I come back and take Athena to dinner to meet Paul—way south in 
Long Beach for a musical performance by a friend of Craig’s (Craig’s a good musician of many instruments). It’s 
excellent blue grass music, but is in a bar and not the kind of quiet, romantic evening I would have preferred. My 
turn to compromise since this is important to Craig and is Paul’s kind of music also.  Craig takes Athena home so 
they have a chance to discuss their mutual interest in aerospace and flying.  I get a chance for some alone time with 
Paul on the ride home.  
 This time Craig stays over to go to a music rehearsal in the valley (he lives in Culver City). More floating.  Oh, 
for a B-I-G bed. [Note 4-4-21: We got that big, adjustable double queen bed shortly after this. And can now sleep 
and cuddle comfortably as foursome.]  
On Sunday, Craig, Paul and I go for a walk around Lake Balboa next to the Japanese Gardens where Paul and I were 
married. Craig hugs both of us good by so he can get to the rehearsal. Paul and I take pictures together in front of 
the Japanese Gardens. It is a loving, caring, Poly anniversary… 
 
Addendum 4-4-21 
  Paul and Athena married May 16, 2020 after nearly a decade of living together. Paul popped the question at 
our New Year’s Eve dinner at Tam O’Shanter with Craig, myself and many of our water brothers present. Craig and I 
were married April 28th 2018.    As of this writing April 4, 2021, we are still a very happily married couple who 
become a semi residential quad when Paul and Athena visit for birthdays, holidays, special occasions like weddings 
and funerals+ Science Fiction Conventions.  Right now, they are here in California for Paul’s second vaccination. 
Athena as a Veteran has gotten her first one in Phoenix. Craig and I share time with Family by blood and by Water 
(see Stranger in a Strange Land). His very close family relationships have taught him to put Family first for which I 
have been very grateful on the occasions that time with what is now OUR Family conflicted with alone time and 
other plans.   
 
 Craig and I flew to Cleveland, Ohio in 2020 despite Covid concerns to support Paul and to say good bye to 
his Mother (who I had called Mom since our marriage in 1993) before she passed. We also came out to Phoenix for 
their wedding and helped them put together that Zoom and in person event. When I had lung cancer surgery in 
March of 2021, they came out to California to support Craig and be there for me while I recovered. I am recovering 
amazingly well thanks to the loving, healing energy (&prayers) of those close to me. The surgeon said they got it all, 
no chemotherapy or radiation required. Blessed Be! 
It IS possible to enjoy lovemaking during such a recovery. The gentle loving of my Poly Prince, Paul and Athena in 
her own way have certainly helped the Healing. I am a very lucky 69-year-old lady!        
******************************************************************************* 
And a very lucky 69-year-old one too!   Though my husband has had cancer and is entering his last cycle of six 
chemo treatments, the treatments do seem to be working and his broken ankle (broken due to side effects of his 
medications causing a fall in March between the 1st and 2nd chemo treatments), is healing slowly and he is back on 
his feet in a walking boot as of this writing.  Our relationship has been rough with him gone 6 days out of 21   since 
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this started in February 2022 and recovering for much of the time we do have together.  I make sure to spend quality 
time with him at Kaiser when he is there. I have also been fortunate to have the support and physical presence of 
other loves in my life while this goes on. THANK YOU to all our water kin who, along with our families by blood, 
have been there for us by phone and in person.   
 
In my 69th year I have achieved the Dream of a Lifetime: Fifty Years of Polyamory in America: A Guided Tour to a 
Growing Movement by Glen Olson and Terry Lee Brussel-Rogers is being published by Rowman and Littlefield (same 
publisher as the one who published Deborah Annapol’s books!) November 11 2022. It is already being marketed by 
the publisher as a reference book to be used in libraries and universities as well as something to read for the joy of it. 
We will have a Launch Party for that and a celebration of Live the Dream’s 35th year in October or November of this 
year—more details in upcoming newsletters. 
 

Do join us for a great meeting on Zoom June 18 and hopefully an in person one in July! 

 Advantages of Multigenerational Bonds 

Line marriage is a multigenerational marriage which can last for centuries as young people opt in 
and older people pass on.  

Line marriage is the strongest possible device for conserving capital and ensuring the welfare of 
children - the two basic societal functions for marriage everywhere - in an environment in which 
there is no security, neither for capital nor for children, other than that devised by individuals.  Line 
marriage is a remarkably successful invention to that end. 

 A line marriage has the advantages or financial security, the fine home life it gives children, they 
simply could not be orphaned. 

Line Marriage as presented in Moon Is a Harsh Mistress is one example 
of how older and younger persons can share their lives together. In 
the real world, we may find an older man married to a younger 
woman supporting her in finding an outside lover or even a live in one 
who joins them in a triad—providing her with both sexual activity he 
may not be able to provide and with someone she can share her life 
with after his passing. It sure beats being a lonely widow.  For her 
older husband, the younger man can provide support both physical 
(from taking out the garbage to helping him transfer from bed to 
wheel chair) and emotional which might have to be provided by 
moving to a rest home under other circumstances.  He continues to 
have the loving company of his wife as well.  I have seen this myself and the bond between the men 
involved was as close and beautiful as the one between the wife and either of those men.  More 
younger people involved in a truly multigenerational group marriage make this even better as 
everyone involved from children who are very unlikely to be orphaned and have lots of adult role 
models and nurturers to elders who do not have to spend their later years in depressing people 
warehouses being cared for by strangers.  
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The concept of Sharing Water as presented in Stranger in a Strange Land is one form of Expanded 
Family created in part as a way to replace the kind of security extended blood related families no 
longer give in today’s society which may scatter such families all over the country or even the world 
as job requirements and other things cause changes of location. 

The Extended Family of the past might live together or only in close proximity to each other.   It may 
provide anything from grandparents who help care for the children which can be a real strain for a 
young couple in nuclear family setting to Grandparents who provide a large caring home for that 
young couple (which may eventually be their own) instead of having them live in less-than-optimal 
housing with their money going down the drain on rent. The younger people reciprocated by taking 
care of elder family members in years ahead.  

 

WHAT EXPERIENCES/BOOK REVIEWS, ETC.  THAT YOU CAN SHARE RELATING TO THE POLY LIFE STYLE? 

We’d like to run it here or have you bring those questions to one of our 3rd Saturday events.   
Please E-Mail to:  newsletter@mail.livethedream.org 

Or mail it to 8515 Penfield Ave. Winnetka, Ca. 91306.   
We will take any question with your solution or brain storm and give it one or more of our own. Let’s have fun with 

this and learn from each other. 
 

  
Meet Ups & Other Group Events 

 
Check outwww.meetup.com/Loveopen & www.meetup.com/loving-more 

and other SoCal poly groups (40+ groups in the Greater LA Area!) 
 
The Southern California Naturist Association Meetup http://www.meetup.com/nature-519   

This is the largest non-landed clothing optional club in California 
 

Other Poly info:   
The Human Awareness Institute  www.hai.org 

 
Other groups friendly to Polyamory 

KARL HESS CLUB www.karlhessclub.org 
meets on the 3rd Monday at Dinah's Family Restaurant, 6521 Sepulveda Blvd. (at 

Centinela), Culver City. Phone: (310) 645-0456 West L.A. 
 
 

Burning Man 2022 at BLACK ROCK CITY 2022:  Aug. 28-Sept. 5 
For details www.burningman.org 

 

mailto:newsletter@mail.livethedream.org
http://www.meetup.com/Loveopen
http://www.meetup.com/loving-more
http://www.burningman.com/
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LTD DUES ARE $25.00 PER YEAR FOR ONE PERSON, $40 FOR A COUPLE, $10 EACH FOR ADDITIONAL 
PERSON(S) IN THE SAME HOUSE. DOUBLE THAT FOR FREE ATTENDANCE AT ALL REGULAR DAY TIME 3RD 
SATURDAY MEETINGS.  TO BECOME A MEMBER OR TO RENEW YOUR MEMBERSHIP, PLEASE COMPLETE 
THE FOLLOWING FORM AND EITHER E-MAIL OR SNAIL MAIL IT TO THE ADDRESS LISTED BELOW.  An E-
Mail NEWSLETTER SUBSCRIPTION ONLY IS AVAILABLE FOR FREE.  JUST BE SURE TO PROVIDE US WITH 
YOUR E-Mail ADDRESS.  REGULAR MEETINGS ARE $5.00 WITH YOUR CURRENTLY PAID MEMBERSHIP 
CARD (FAMILY SYNERGY OR LIVE THE DREAM) WITHOUT MEMBERSHIP MEETINGS ARE $10.00.   

 Membership 
Type  Single  

Couple/Family 

 

Full LTD 
Membership 
Includes 
Newsletter & 
Membership 
Card 

$25 $40 ($10 FOR EACH EXTRA PERSON AT SAME 
ADDRESS) 

 
Email 
Newsletter 
Only 

NO 
CHARGE NO CHARGE 

Make checks payable to Success Center        Total: $ _________ 

Membership Information      Help Support the Lifestyle you live! 

Name: ____________________________________ 

Age: _______________ 

Address: _______________________________________ 

City: _______________________________ 

State: _____      Zip: __________ 

Phone: _______________________ 

E-Mail: ______________________ 
 Single      Married     Attached    Unattached    Amount Enclosed $ ___________ 

Name(s) of Mate/Family to be included in this membership if APPLICABLE: 
____________________________ 
FAX OR Mail to:  FAX#1-818-882-8512 – 8515 Penfield, Winnetka, CA  91306 

 I am willing to volunteer:  Time Meeting Space  
 I could lead a meeting or activity, proposal enclosed  
 I am interested in Science Fiction Pagan  Libertarian ___________ Oriented Programs 

I am interested in Co-operative Living:   Yes No 
 
I have space for others:  No Yes (Location & Phone _________________________________________) 
 
I am willing to relocate  Yes  No 

 


	Saturday June 18 2022 11 am to 1 pm on Zoom.
	Embracing 69 “May You Always Be Juicy” (Quote from Morning Glory Zell)
	Name(s) of Mate/Family to be included in this membership if APPLICABLE: ____________________________

